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Muslims on a global mission of understanding 

By Iftekhar Hai

Updated: 12/31/2008 10:35:38 PM PST
NOW THAT 2008 has ended, I am reminded of my participation in the International Visitor Leadership Program's mission.

Its goal is to link institutions of higher learning and build fellowship between the people of the United States and those of other countries.

Inherently, local and global challenges would be addressed so that a sense of common values could be developed for a better world.

The visionary program is based at the Institute of International Education/West Coast Center in San Francisco.

The guests were from 56 Muslim and European countries. 

Each year, about 18,000 men and women from 175 nations participate in the IIE programs, traveling to Washington, D.C.; New York City; San Francisco, and a major city in Texas and the Midwest. These programs are jointly sponsored by U.S. Department of State, and some of the leading foundations in the U.S., including the Ford Foundation, Packard Foundation and Goldman Sachs.

Most often, the center's Muslim guests are amazed when they see how Americans — with such diversity and pluralism — are able to work together in a democratic society.

During their visit, they stop into the offices of the United Religions Initiative, or URI, and to the Interfaith Center of the Presidio, or ICP.

At both places, the guests learn a lot about Americans bonding together on values much greater than religion. (I say religion because the Muslim guests hold Islam as center of their universe.) And we all think in terms of global community.
At URI and the ICP, these two institutions have developed beyond the confines of religiosity and have spilled profusely into global human values.

While the ICP is more locally based and has a board of directors from every religion, the URI is about ending religiously motivated violence and building cultures of peace, justice and healing.

The URI has more than 350 chapters all over the world, and all peacefully engage every denomination and spiritually motivated movement across continents. Because I am an active member of these institutions, the guests often engage in intense discussions with me about their most holy scripture known as the Quran — the final mind-setter of the Islamic world.

For them, I tell them that the global principles of diversity, pluralism, justice and humanity make up the No. 1 message of the Quran.  This is what we need to teach and preach in the Muslim world.
I take special care in deactivating passages that are divisive and warlike, placing them in a context and society that lived a thousand years ago, where tribal warfare, vendetta and violence was part of everyone’s thinking.
Also, I use my religious knowledge to activate passages in the Quran that are full of tolerance, love and compassion.

Reforms take a long time to come. Nevertheless, it makes me feel that I am doing something for the future because I am sure that reforms will not come from the Muslim guests' homeland countries.

America is the only hope that we have. I only wish there would be more people ready to volunteer in this direction.
Finally, we pray the New Year may bring peace and prosperity all over the world.
Iftekhar Hai is president of the United Muslims of America Interfaith Alliance.
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